Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection

400 Waterfront Drive

Pittsburgh, PA  15222-4745
September 13, 2000

Southwest Regional Office




     412-442-4000

 Fax 412-442-4194

Mr. John George

JMG Enterprises, Inc.

10027 Route 403 Highway South

Seward, PA  15954

Dear Mr. George:


This office has reviewed the information provided with your September 5, 2000 letter outlining the emulsion product (Ultrabond 2000TM) developed by your company.  As explained in the information provided, the product used as a dust suppressant and soil stabilizer to inhibit airborne fugitive dust from roadways, quarries, mines, terminals, mills, generating stations and other areas has undergone significant environmental testing and has been approved for use by the Pennsylvania Department of Transportation.


From a review of this information, it appears that the material, when used properly, will help minimize fugitive dust and not cause other environmental problems.  Therefore, based on this review, Ultrabond 2000TM is an acceptable product to control fugitive dust emissions from the above listed sources in this area. 


If you have any additional questions concerning this letter, please contact me at this office.








Sincerely,








Joseph P. Pezze








Regional Manager








Air Quality

bcc:  Air Quality File Greensburg

        Pittsburgh File

JPP:njh
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